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Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting and Public Hearing                                    
Monday, February 24, 2020 at 7:00pm at the John Bauer Senior Center, 17 West St. Paxton, MA  
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	X
	

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	
	X

	Robert Jacobson
	X
	

	Jeffrey Kent
	X
	

	Robert Pelczarski 
	X
	

	
	
	
	


Other Attendees: Charles Pavolis (CP), Jenna Perchka, Karyn Robert, Kevin Quinn (KQ) 
(NB) called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.
Meeting Minutes  
Motion (RP) seconded by (JK) to accept the minutes of Jan. 27, 2020, as written, vote 3-0, all in favor.   
Temp. Acc. Use Apt. 

351 Marshall St., renewal, owners David and Doris Whitworth.  No changes to the existing apt. 

Motion (RJ) seconded by (RP) to approve the TAUA renewal for 351 Marshall St, vote 4-0, all in favor. 
Storm Water Permit 
312 Richards Ave, (M16, lot 12A), applicants Karyn Robert and Jenna Perschka, Storm Water Permit for the construction of a Single-Family Residence.  A continuance was requested to a March meeting.   
Motion (RP) seconded by (JK) to continue the hearing for 312 Richards Ave, vote 4-0, all in favor.  

(KQ) Asked the board about requesting waivers to the SW Bylaw under sec.8.0.  The designed detention area is too large due to the soils, so we have designed three rows of five chambers.  Also, the swale system will be very costly to the owner.  He will suggest a reasonable alternative.  One being dry wells for the roof water.  (NB) It needs to go back to the Towns engineer for review again.  KQ will get in touch with him.  
Approval Not Required (ANR)

180 Richards Ave, (M17, lots 26&27), applicants Ernest and Beverly Leveillee.   (CP) My client is not inclined to extinguish the easement due to the cost of creating another driveway.  The easement runs with the land.  Frontage and acreage are the purview of the board, not easements.  (NB) This is a unique situation and I feel that the access to the lot, now that there is frontage, should be used as such.  (RP) He is also creating another easement.  (CP) It is to access Lot 2 without having to disturb the wetlands.  And, he has the right to create an easement on his own property to access another piece of his own property.  (RJ) The second easement creates almost the same situation that of the older easement.  (CP) The granting of an easement comes from a property owner, not the town.  And, the second easement would not be there if it weren’t for the wetlands.  (NB) I don’t feel comfortable leaving the older easement  now that there is frontage on Lot 1.  The new frontage should render it not needed.  (JK) Stated he did not agree with the new easement for Lot 2.  (RP) As much as we don’t like either one, we don’t really have a choice.  
Motion (RJ) seconded by (RP) to approve the ANR to be resubmitted correcting the Locus, vote 3-1, in favor. 

NB denied.    

Motion (JK) seconded (RP) to adjourn the meeting at 8:17 pm, vote 4-0, all in favor.    
The next meeting, if needed, will be Monday, March 30, 2020
**documents referenced located on file in the TSC office

Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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